REPORT OF THE PROMOTION AND TENURE COMMITTEE 2009 – 2010
Committee members:   Michael Anderson (Natural Science and Mathematics), Oree Banks (Health and Human Performance), Lois Lucas (Business Administration and Social Science), James Spencer (Chair, at large), and Rob Wallace (Arts and Humanities)
Meeting frequency: The committee met six times between late January and early March.
The committee reviewed 12 portfolios:
Two from the College of  Business Administration and Social Sciences 

Six  from the College of Professional Studies

Three from the College of Natural Science and Mathematics

One from the College of  Arts and Humanities

Ten applicants sought promotion only, two both promotion and tenure.
Of those seeking promotion, five were to professor, seven to associate professor.

All portfolios were received prior to published deadlines. The committee requested additional information from four of the applicants regarding questions relative to their applications. All members of the committee reviewed each applicant, with Lois Lucas providing detailed notes from the corresponding portfolio.  Decisions were rendered by majority vote, with the applicant, and appropriate chair and dean, being notified of our recommendation by letter from the chair of the committee.  Portfolios were then forwarded, with the committee’s recommendation, to Dr. Charles Byers.  The work of the committee was completed on March 8th.
Dr. Rob Wallace was elected as incoming chair of the committee, beginning in the fall of 2010.

No unfinished business remains before the committee.

